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A Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina University 

A message from the president 
"I welcome you to the fall semester of 

Coastal Carolina. AB we gather, we 
reflect on past years and look forward to 
another year of adventure with new and 
continuing students. Again, more 
students than ever before have selected 
to continue their educations with us. I 
believe the continuing enrollment 
growth of Coastal Carolina testifies to 
the distinctive talents, training, desires 
and perseverance that characterize our 
campus community. 

For forty years, our students have 
looked to us for the education and 
services that they, and we, hope will 
lead to purposeful and happy lives. 
Meeting those assorted aspirations 
presents us with an extraordinary 
predictive challenge because the value 
of our services are gauged long after we 
have delivered them. Someone has said 

that the successful, university offers a 
lifetime guarantee on the quality of 
services rendered. AB least it is true 
that no promotional publication, no 
matter how glossy or colorful, can 
substitute for the testimony of an 
alumnus. 

With forty years of tradition and a 
future of focussed ambition, we have 
many of the ingredients for a successful 
university. In each and every class and 
in each and every office, we are joined in 
judicious estimations of the knowledge, 
skills and aptitudes that will be 
required of our students to enable their 
successes in the decades ahead. I look 
forward to working with you in the year 
ahead on studying, refining, and 
polishing the Coastal Carolina lifetime 
guarantee." 

Ron Ingle 
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Interim director 
named at 
Georgetown campus 

Coastal Carolina University and the 
Georgetown County Higher Education 
Commission announce the appointment 
of Sarah Magann as interim director of 
Coastal's Georgetown campus, effective 
Aug. 16. 

Magann replaces Stewart Strothers, 
who retired June 30. 

With the university and the 
community, the interim director will 
lead Coastal's efforts as a plan for 
higher education in Georgetown County 
is developed. The interim director also 
serves as an academic and 
administrative liaison between the 
Georgetown and Conway campuses of 
the university. 

"I feel confident that the 
appointment of Sarah Magann as 
interim director will help ensure that 
the university continues to fulfill its 
mission of providing educational 

See Magann on page 2. 

Coastal receives 
accolades from 
House and Senate 

Coastal Carolina University has been 
recognized with a concurrent resolution 
by the S.C. General ABsembly 
commemorating the school's 40th 
anniversary. 

Introduced by the Horry County 
Delegation, the document is "a 
concurrent resolution congratulating 
Coastal Carolina University on its 40th 
anniversary as an institution of higher 
learning, and commending the 
university on its phenomenal success 
and for its outstanding achievements in 
higher education." 

The resolution sited Coastal's written 
history which states that 40 years ago 
on July 23, 1954, a group of citizens met 
to discuss the creation of a local college. 

See Accolade. on page 2. 



Magann ------1 
Continued from page 1. 

Drivers needed for commuter vanpool 
opportunities in Georgetown County," 
said Provost John Idoux. 

Magann has been an assistant 
professor in the Department of 
Educational Leadership and 
Foundations at the University of South 
Alabama in Mobile since 1991. 
Previously, she was employed by Santa 
Fe Community College in Gainesville, 
Fla., for nine years. Prior Santa Fe 
positions include: high school dual 
enrollment coordinator from 1985 to 
1991; career associate special training 
program coordinator from 1983 to 1985; 
and a counselor in special services from 
1983 to 1985. 

While at Santa Fe Community 
College, Magann developed a 
recruitment system which increased and 
stabilized program enrollment; the 
school also achieved a 70 percent 
graduation rate with at-risk students. 

A vanpool/commuter program is 
available for students of Horry­
Georgetown Technical College and 
Coastal Carolina University who live in 
the Georgetown/Andrews and Pawleys 
IslandIMurrells Inlet areas and are 
enrolled in courses or programs not 
offered on the Georgetown campuses of 
the two institutions. 

A driver has been hired temporarily; 
in order for this service to continue to 
be offered, two students age 21 years or 
older, are needed to serve as driver and 
backup driver. These students will be 
compensated for driving and 
maintaining the van. 

The Coastal Rapid Public Transit 
Authority (CRPTA) van will provide 
round trip transportation, five days a 
week, beginning Thursday, Aug. 25 and 
continuing through the semester. The 

van will leave Georgetown at 7 a.m. and 
depart from Conway no later than 4 p.m. 
depending on passengers' needs. The 
route begins at the Georgetown County 
Library on Cleland Street and follows 
Highways 17 and 501 to the Conway 
campuses. 

The cost of the van pool service is $3 
daily, or $12.50 weekly. In order to keep 
fares at a reasonable level, a minimum 
of 10 students must ride in the 14-
passenger van. Seating will be available 
on a first come, first-serve basis. 

Seats not filled by students or 
institutional employees will be available 
to the general public on a first come, 
first-serve basis. If demand is great, a 
second van will be provided. 

For more information on becoming a 
passenger or driver, call Bobbie Oliver at 
the Georgetown campus at 546-7523. ~ 

Magann received a doctorate in 
educational administration in 1980, 
supervision certification in 1972, and a 
master's degree in curriculum and 
instruction and certification in 
exceptional children in 1967, all from 
UNC-Greensboro. She received a 
bachelor's degree in sociology from the 
Women's College of North Carolina in 
1962 before it became UNC-Greensboro. 

Coastal Carolina People 

"I'm very pleased about this 
opportunity and look forward to being 
available to assist students in 
Georgetown as well as working with the 
faculty and staff of Coastal Carolina 
University," Magann said. ~ 

Labor Day holiday 
observed'" 

Steve Nagle's article, entitled "Inil in 
Early Modern English and the status of 
tQ," recently appeared in Studies in 
Early Modern English edited by Dieter 
Kastovsky and published by Mouton de 
Gruyter in Berlin and New York. 

Kathy Taylor presented a paper, 
entitled "The influence of herbivory, 
competition, and physical factors on the 
distribution of three marsh grasses," at 
the annual meeting of the Ecological 
Society of America held recently in 
Knoxville, Tenn. 

Tom Kantz presented a paper, entitled 
" The phylogeny of the Prasinophyceae 
and the Pleurastrophyceae (Chlorophyta) 
based on cladistic analysis of both rRNA 
gene sequence data and non-molecular 
data," at the annual meeting of the 
Botanical Society of America held 
recently in Knoxville, Tenn. 

Steve Hamelman recently played the 
drums for two five-hour programs with 
the band Carolina Gold at the Little 

Coastal's faculty, staff and 
students will observe the Labor Day 
holiday on Monday, September 5. 
Classes will not be in session and 
administrative and academic offices 
will be closed. ~ 

River Blue Crab Festival held in Little 
'---------------------1 River, as well as additional drumming 

projects this summer. 

Accolades ---------1 Michael Gilbert, with co-editor Jost 
Hermand from the University of 
Wisconsin-Madison, recently had 
"German Essays on Music" published in 

Continued from page 1. 

Coastal Carolina Junior College 
officially opened in September 1954 as 
a result of the group's efforts. Since 
then, the university has developed into 
a four-year degree granting institution 
with a student population of more than 
4,400 .~ 

On Campus is published 
biweekly on Monday by the 
Office of Public Information for 
faculty and staff of Coastal 
Carolina University. Items to be 

2 

Volume 43 of The German Library. The 
book, a historical anthology of critical 
writings on music by German writers, 
philosophers, social scientists, and 
others, is Published by Continuum, 
New York, as a companion to Volume 51, 
Writings of German Composers. The 
project was supported by grants from 
Inter Nationes (Bonn) and the Robert 
Bosch Memorial Foundation, in 
cooperation with the Deutsches Haus, 
New York University. The German 
Library is a 100-volume series of primary 
texts in English translation covering the 
history of German literature and culture 
from the Middle Ages to the present. 

Karen Carpenter recently received a 
sex-equity mini grant of $4,997 from the 
South Carolina Department of Education 
for her middle school program entitled 
"The New Women's Work: Alternative 
Careers for Women in Science and 
Technology." The year long program 
begins in September and features 
speakers who are role models in the 
fields of science and technology. Courses 
the students elect to take in high school 
will be monitored as well as pre- and 
post-program assessment for changes in 
the girls' interest in technology and 
science. This project also is funded by 
Phi Delta Kappa and the American 
Association of University Women. ~ 

included should be submitted by noon the 
Tuesday before publication. 

Coastal Carolina University is an 
affirmative action, equal opportunity, 
state-supported institution. M. 



Coastal Carolina 
University Theater 
auditions to be held 

Auditions for two of Coastal 
Carolina University Theater's upcoming 
productions have been scheduled and 
are open to the public. 

• Auditions for Endgame, by Samuel 
Beckett, will be held Monday, Aug. 29 
at 7 p.m. in Wheelwright Auditorium. 

Director David Millard is casting two 
men and two women for the 
performance. 

According to Millard, the play is a 
wry and perceptive treatment of 
marriage at the millennium. 

Endgame will be performed Nov. 11, 
12 and 13 as part of the 1994-1995 
Wheelwright Passport season. 

For more information on auditions, 
call Millard at extension 2442. 

• Auditions for As You Like It, a 
comedy by William Shakespeare, will be 
held Tuesday, Aug. 30 at 7 p.m. in 
Wheelwright Auditorium. 

Director Charles Whetzel is casting 
males and females of all ages for the 
performance. 

Rehearsals begin Monday, Sept. 5. 
As You Like It will be performed 
Oct. 14, 15 and 16, also as part of the 
Wheelwright Passport series. 

For more information on As You Like 
It auditions, call Whetzel at extension 
2416. 

For ticket information about either 
performance, call the Wheelwright Box 
Office at extension 2502. 

Complimentary tickets to Passport events 
available for faculty/staff 

Coastal faculty and staff are invited 
to enjoy 1994-1995 Wheelwright 
Passport cultural events as guests of the 
university. The Passport season offers 
entertainment featuring both 
professional touring performances and 
Coastal Carolina Theater productions. 

Passport cards, which can be 
redeemed for two tickets prior to each 
performance, must be requested by 

faculty and staff members from the 
Wheelwright Box Office before the 
Friday, September 23 deadline. Tickets 
will be available on a first-come, first­
serve basis. 

The Wheelwright Passport package 
will be sold to the public for $79. 

For more information, contact the 
Wheelwright Box Office at extension 
2502. lao 

Course offered for budding poets 
"Writing Workshop: Poetry" will be 

offered during the fall semester, on 
Tuesdays from 7:30 to 10:15 p.m. 

Paul Rice, a published poet and 
country music songwriter and guitarist, 
will teach students the craft of poetry in 
a lively workshop setting. Students will 
have their poems discussed and will be 
guided in the preparation and 
submission of manuscripts for 
publication. 

Some awards Rice has received for 
his poetry include: Southern Literary 
Festival Poetry Prize, 1988 
Atlanta Writing Resource Center 
Chapbook Award, 1989 Arts Journal 
Poetry Prize, and 1990 Kudzu Poetry 

Contest Award. 
He has read his poetry at the Folger 

Shakespeare Library in Washington, 
D.C., the 1990 Spoleto Sundowner 
Poetry Series Festival, and for the 
National Science Foundation. 

Rice, who joined the Coastal faculty 
in 1987, specializes in contemporary 
British and American poetry. 

He earned a master's degree of fine 
arts in creative writing from the 
University of Arkansas in 1976, and a 
Ph.D. in English from The Catholic 
University of America in 1985. 

For more information, contact Rice at 
extension 2438. lao 

CPA Review course to be offered 
The E. Craig Wall Sr. School of 

Business Administration and Computer 
Science will offer the PersonIW olinsky 
CPA Review course in preparation for 
the November 1994 CPA exam. 

The course will be held Monday, 
Aug. 22 through Saturday, Oct. 29. 
Classes will meet on Monday and 
Thursdays from 6:30 to 9:30 p.m., and 

Saturdays from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
According to James Eason, the 

program is regarded as America's most 
up-to-date CPA review, assisting more 
than 200,000 candidates in passing the 
CPA exam. 

For more information, call Eason at 
extension 2656 or Linda Henderson at 
extension 2649. lao 

Fall semester registration in full force 
Registration for the 1994 fall 

semester at Coastal will be held Monday, 
Aug. 22 through Wednesday, Aug. 24. 
Students may register from 9 a.m. to 6 
p.m; evening students until 8 p.m. Fall 
semester classes for the regular session 
begin on Thursday, Aug. 25. 

Appointment cards have been mailed 
to continuing students and are 
recommended for admittance to the 
registration area. 

Prior to registering, new students 
must be admitted through the Office of 

Admissions. For admissions 
information, contact the Office of 
Admissions at extension 2026. 

For more information, contact the 
Registrar's Office at extension 2019. 

Graduate students interested in 
courses offered through Coastal should 
contact the School of Education at 
extension 2602. Those interested in 
courses offered through USC Graduate 
Regional Studies should contact the 
Graduate Office at extension 2672. lao 

The next issue of On Campus will be Tuesday, Sept. 6; 
deadline to submit information is Tuesday, Aug. 30. ~ 
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Health Nuts 
An organizational meeting of the 

1994-1995 Coastal Carolina University 
Health Nuts is scheduled for Friday, 
September 2 at 3 p.m. in the Prince 
Building, room 109. Faculty and staff 
who would like to become more involved 
in health-related issues are invited to 
attend the meeting. 

A Health Nuts coffee mug will be 
presented to the first 10 members who 
join the group. 

The purpose of the Health Nuts group 
on campus is to encourage faculty and 
staff to become more health conscious 
and take an active role in promoting 
healthy life-style choices. 

For more information, contact Patti 
Loebs at extension 2329. ~ 

Fall hours set 
Fall semester regular hours of 

operation for the library and physical 
education center will begin Thursday, 
Aug. 25. The hours are as follows: 
Kimbel Library 
Monday through Thursday: 

8 a.m. to 11 p.m. 
Friday: 8 a .m . to 5 p.m. 
Saturday: 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Sunday: 1 to 11 p.m. 
Physical Education Center 
Monday through Thursday: 

12:30 to 8 p.m. 
Friday: 12:30 to 7 p.m. 
Saturday and Sunday: 1:30 to 5:30 p.m. ~ 

Lost, (and hopefully,) 
to be found 
Lost: Beige lace tablecloth; borrowed 
from the President's Suite during the 
summer months. If found, contact 
Nadine Godwin at extension 2014, or 
return it to the President's Suite. ~ 

Calendar ------I 
Continued from page 1. 

Saturday, September 3 continued 
• Men's Cross Country: East Carolina 

Invitational, noon, Greenville, S.C. 

Monday, September 5 
• Labor Day holiday: no classes; 

administrative/academic offices 
closed. 

• Soccer: Akron (Ohio) Invitational 
Tournament, Coastal vs . Bowling 
Green State, noon, away. 

Tuesday, September 6 
• MAT Testing: 3 p.m., Academic 

Center, ACAD 215. Linda Ford 
• Volleyball: Coastal at ~ollege of 

Charleston, 7 p.m. ~ 

CCU contracts food services on campus 
In an effort to provide additional food 

services for the campus community on a 
seven day-per-week basis, a vendor has 
been selected to provide contract food 
service on campus. 

When the contract is signed, all on­
campus catering will be provided by the 
contract food service. 

Faculty, staff and students who are 
responsible for planning campus events 
requiring catering services, should 
contact Nadine Godwin at extension 
2014. ~ 

After a required waiting period, it is 
anticipated a contract will be signed 
with ARA Food Services on or before 
Sept. 1. 

Reminder from ITS 
The Office of Information Technology 

Services is in the process of updating 
information for the 1994-1995 Campus 
Telephone Directory . 

Numerous office relocations, new 
employees and departmental changes 
have occurred since the 1993-1994 
directory was published; therefore, 
distribution of an updated directory will 
be beneficial to the entire campus 
community. 

All departments are requested to 
review the computer print-outs recently 
distributed and report any changes as 
soon as possible to ensure the directory 
is as accurate as possible. 

For more information, contact Kay 
Alford at extension 2084. ~ 

Campus buildings code list updated 
For routing of campus mail and 

consistency in all campus publications, 
faculty, staff and students are requested 
to use the following updated list of 

abbreviations for campus buildings. 
For more information, contact the 

Office of Public Information at 
extension 2003. ~ 

Campus Building Codes: 
PRNC (formerly ACAD) Eldred E. Prince Academic Building 
ADM Admissions Building (formerly Graduate and 

ART 
ARTX 
ATHL 
BKST 

CAMPS UP 
EMS 
GEC 
HRAA 
KH 
LffiR 
MAINT 

WBPE 
MAlLPRT 
RH (followed by A-G) 

SCIE 
STCR 
WALL 
WHEL 
WBB 
WBAX 

WBAXI 

WBAX2 
WBAX3 
WBAX4 
WBAX5 
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Continuing Education Bldg.) 
Art Center 
Art Center Annex 
Athletic Building 
Bookstore/Campus Law Enforcement and 

SafetylLaundry facilities 
Campus Supply and Purchasing 
Edward M. Singleton Building 
Georgetown Education Center (in Georgetown) 
Human Resources and Affirmative Action 
Kearns Hall 
Kimbel Library 
Maintenance Complex - Physical PlantlPhysical Plant 

OfficeslMotor Pool 
Physical Education Center (addition to Williams-Brice Bldg.) 
Mailroom and Printing Services 
Residence Halls-Buildings A-H (Bldgs. G-H formerly 

Carolina Commons) 
Science Building 
Student Center and Cafeteria 
E. Craig Wall Sr. School of Business 
Wheelwright Auditorium 
Williams-Brice Building and Kimbel Gymnasium 
(refers to all portables beside Williams-Brice Building) 
AudioNisual and Instructional Media Office (formerly 

Trail 939-Print Shop 
Photography darkroom (formerly T-I) 
Photography (formerly T-2) 
Athletics 
Classroom (Music) 
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